Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at St.Faiths Centre on Monday July 20th. 2015 at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)  Mr.D.Fortescue  Mr.J.Matthewson

Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.R.Wilks  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.M.McDonnell  
Mr.S.Fidler

Apologies:  Mr.B.Coe  Miss J.Wright  Police  Mr.D.Roper  
a) Public Participation None
b) Police Report Eight crimes recorded during June

c) County and District Council Reports None

d) Norwich Airport JCC Mr.Fidler reported that work on the engine testing facility was on schedule and that the new Aviation Academy was expected to get the go ahead very shortly with the first students to be enrolled in Sept. 2016.

e) Full Council












1. Apologies were noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest








Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre and Grass Cutting



Mr.Wilks – Grass Cutting

3. Minutes of the meeting on June 15th. were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk confirmed that the Council had been fully re-imbursed for the accidental damage to Newton Park fence. Mr.Matthewson had sprayed the weeds on the churchyard wall. He and the Clerk had inspected the overhanging trees and ivy and the Council agreed to accept a quotation for £220 from Zak Branch Tree Services to remove them. He reported that his enquiries into village sign re-furbishment and provision of a community access de-fibrillator were ongoing and he would report back to the September meeting.
5. Planning No objection was raised to the change of roof line and a single storey rear extension at 206 Manor Road.

6. Memorial Tree and Seat NCC had written to say that for the future long term health of the tree at the junction of Crown Road and Old Norwich Road the wrought iron guard and seat would be removed. Councilllors voiced their disappointment but reluctantly accepted that the responsibility lay with NCC as it was on their land. Mr.Wilks agreed to store any reclaimed material to see if anything could be done with it in the future. He also agreed to remove the plaque for safe  keeping until it’s future was decided. Mr.J.Parker had mown the area for many years at no cost to the parish. He had now decided to give this up and the Clerk was asked to write to express the thanks of the Council. Furthermore, it was understood that a recent cutting had led to Mr.Parker having to re-imburse a resident for a broken window pane. It was agreed that on production of an invoice this expense would be covered by the Council. The Council accepted a quotation of £15 per cut from PJD Services.The tree guard on another tree at the junction of Norwich Road and Old Norwich Road would also be removed. 

7. Swan Plain After a lengthy discussion it was resolved that no further trees should be planted on Swan Plain and the kind offer from Mrs.Stephanie Yates to provide saplings would be declined.

8. Village Inspection Mr.Coe would present his report in September. Mr.Matthewson said that a significant number of allotments were in a poor state and it was agreed that the Clerk and Mr.Matthewson would carry out an inspection and write to those concerned. The Council would consider a suggestion from the Clerk that a Council working party inspect all allotments in the spring and again in mid-summer and that this should be notified on all the December invoices. Mr.Matthewson also commented on the poor state of the surface under the swings at Horsham Park. The Clerk said he had already asked for some indicative quotations for the Council to consider at the next meeting. Mr.Cushing reported damage to the seating in the bus shelter opposite Crown garage and Mr.Wilks would inspect.

9. Correspondence The Clerk had received a complaint about pedestrian access to Horsham Park. It was decided to take no action at this time. The vehicle activated sign on the Spixworth Road had a setting which was too high and members agreed with Spixwoth PC that it should be set 10 mph lower. NCC had written to say that the 50/50 Parish Partnership scheme for highway improvements would be continued in 2016/17. The Clerk was asked to find out if bollards to protect the newly installed light column in Beck lane would qualify.

10. Accounts passed for payment







J.Graves

Salary (inc. PAYE)


£500.27

E-ON


Street Lighting inc. VAT

£122.91

T.T.Jones

Replacement Column inc. VAT
£1802.97

T.T.Jones

3 months maintenance inc. VAT
£319.20

NPTP


Councillor Training


£50.00

Anglian Water
Waterloo Allotments


£46.68

Broadland DC
Bin Emptying



£328.64

11. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports Mr.Matthewson reported that Waterloo Close had still not been sprayed for weeds. The Clerk voiced his concern that the litter bins in Newton Park did not appear to be getting cleared. These had been emptied by the St.Faiths Community Group but with the departure of Mr.Armstrong from the parish he wondered whether this group still functioned. He would make enquiries and if needed he was authorised to give a contact to Scooper Dooper Services Ltd. for a short trial period.
12. Next Meeting Monday September 21st. St.Faiths Centre 7.30 p.m. 
